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ISCO MEETING WITH IMO

Following its recognition as a NGO with Consultative Status at IMO (See report in ISCO Newsletter 109 of 17th December, 2007) ISCO President, David Usher, Secretary, John McMurtrie and Executive Committee Member, Rear Admiral Michael L. Stacey, C.B., met in London on 11th February with Stefan Micallef, IMO Deputy Director, Patricia Charlebois, Head, Pollution Response Section, and Malamine Thiam, Head, Technical Co-operation Coordination. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss and gain mutual understanding on a wide range of issues, including ways in which ISCO and IMO can work together towards achieving shared objectives. The meeting was both positive and productive with several areas being identified for future co-operation.

ISCO FINALISES AGREEMENT WITH INTERNATIONAL SPILL ACCREDITATION ASSOCIATION (ISAA)

When ISCO was re-launched at IOSC in Miami in 2005 its revised constitution included a commitment to support the objectives of ISAA in raising response industry standards through OSRO accreditation. When ISAA recently appeared to be in danger of ceasing its operations, ISCO, with the agreement of its members, made a decision at its November 2007 AGM to take over the management of ISAA. In London, on 11th February ISCO Executive Committee Members met with ISAA directors to formally sign the agreement under which the ISCO Secretariat will, on a caretaker basis, take over the management of ISAA. The future of ISAA is now assured and it will now continue to operate as the world’s only international OSRO accreditation authority. ISCO is currently in dialogue with international stakeholders, including representatives of the oil industry, shipping and insurance interests, with a view to setting up a new ISAA international management board.  ISAA has received enquiries from a number of countries interested in establishing national OSRO accreditation schemes and will, in association with national governments and other national stakeholders, be working towards the setting up of national OSRO accreditation schemes in these countries.  For more information contact info@spillcontrol.org
EUROPE: Report on pollution preparedness and response activities

As requested in its founding regulation, the European Maritime Safety Agency (EMSA) has submitted a report to the Commission and the Administrative Board concerning the financial execution of the detailed plan (Action Plan) for pollution preparedness and response activities. This 2007 Report to the European Commission and the Administrative Board gives an update of the status of all actions funded under that plan (Regulation 2038/2006/EC, Article 7).
USA: SCIENCE OF OIL SPILLS WORKSHOP IN SEATTLE

NOAA Office of Response and Restoration will hold its next Science of Oil Spills (SOS) Workshop April 8-10 in Seattle. This workshop focuses on evaluating environmental risks during spills and making decisions to optimize environmental recovery. 
http://response.restoration.noaa.gov/
REPUBLIC OF DAGHESTAN OIL SPILL REACHES CASPIAN SEA

A pipeline rupture in the Russian republic of Daghestan in the North Caucasus has created an oil spill in the Caspian Sea. Laboratory tests confirmed the presence of oil after some 37 barrels seeped into the Rubas River, which flows into the Caspian, the Russian information agency RIA Novosti reported Wednesday. The pipeline rupture that occurred Feb. 3 caused some 733 barrels of crude oil to leak out and spill into the Rubas. Floating barriers placed in the river failed to stop the surface oil layer from reaching the Caspian Sea. http://www.downstreamtoday.com/News/Articles/200802/Oil_Spill_Reaches_Caspian_Sea_8527.aspx [Thanks to DG & Hazmat Group for forwarding this report]

Norway: StatoilHydro orders shuttle tankers upgrade
Shuttle tankers operating for Norwegian energy group StatoilHydro will be modified to prevent more oil spills from offshore loading systems. StatoilHydro has ordered all shuttle tankers that it uses to transport crude from its offshore fields in Norway to refineries to be upgraded as part of wide reaching changes to its operations. Already around 18 tankers have had hydraulic hoses replaced in critical areas where oil is loaded from offshore buoys to prevent new failures from happening, and more upgrades are expected. 
A report into the country’s second largest oil spill, which occurred at the Statfjord field in the North Sea in December 2007, said a faulty hose on a Teekay-owned shuttle tanker and the lack of on-board control led to the spill of 4,400 cu m of oil. StatoilHydro investigated the oil discharge and sent its report to the Norwegian Petroleum Safety Authority last week. 
It concluded that the failure of a hydraulic hose on Teekay’s tanker Navion Britannia caused a pressure surge, which resulted in the rupture of the line that led from the Statfjord Alpha loading buoy. Failure of a hose on Teekay’s Navion Britannia caused the vessel’s coupler valve to close quicker than expected, which generated a strong pressure surge in the loading hose. This broke in half leading to the oil slick off the coast of Bergen.

[Thanks to ISCO Member Dr Gerald Graham for forwarding this news item from Lloyds List Daily News Bulletin] 

USA: Alion Science and Technology Develops Chemical Compliance Solution

Alion Science and Technology has developed a web-based, risk management software tool to help the chemical industry comply with the recent Department of Homeland Security ruling requiring all chemical facilities, including universities and company labs, that have chemicals above threshold amounts perform up to three levels of risk assessment.  RAMCAP Plus™ is a web-based solution that evaluates an "all hazard" assortment of risks, including terrorist attacks, natural and unintentional hazards and common crimes.  The software was engineered for industry officials to perform security vulnerability assessments, risk analysis and site security tasks quickly and easily for domestic and international facilities.  For more information, visit http://www.alionscience.com
Waste management guidelines for UK construction firms working near watercourses

Construction and maintenance companies who work in or near watercourses have been reminded that pollution incidents are avoidable by careful planning. The call comes as new pollution prevention guidelines are published by the Environment Agency. Steve Wenham, Technical Advisor at the Environment Agency, said: “In 2006 the construction and demolition industry was responsible for 271 pollution incidents causing environmental damage, of which 123 were to water. Of these, 18 incidents were serious causing significant damage to watercourses. “These incidents are not only damaging to our environment, but it can leave the responsible company with an expensive clean up bill. Under the law those who pollute our environment have to pay the clean up costs. “Where there has been serious pollution, the Environment Agency will prosecute which can lead to heavy fines. So following these good practice guidelines will help you reduce the likelihood of an incident and such action. The guidelines offer some simple steps companies can take to assess the potential impact of their work and identify preventative action they can take to protect our environment.' To read the complete article, visit - http://soil.environmental-expert.com/news.aspx?idproducttype=8&cmp=1&level=3&idcategory=3
South African mine finds way of removing uranium from groundwater

Acid mine drainage is one of the world's biggest environmental problems besides global warming. The national nuclear regulator has confirmed uranium contamination in drinking and agricultural water from gold mining activities in South Africa. Currently, the water quality and pollution into our water resources is a bigger health risk than HIV/AIDs.
A test trial done with a organic medium developed by a South African company last year for Harmony proved a very effective solution to the successful non chemical treatment of Acid Mine Drainage. This trial did not only remove the elements or heavy metals from 6 million liters of acid rock drainage per day, but proved the successful removal of uranium from this highly contaminated underground water. To read the complete article, visit - http://soil.environmental-expert.com/news.aspx?idproducttype=8&cmp=1&level=3&idcategory=3
Alaska: Spill response negotiations have some workers worried

Some workers who would be mobilized for an oil spill are concerned about their future as the company that operates the huge Valdez tanker port renegotiates a key oil spill response contract this month. Alyeska Pipeline Service Co. and TCC, a contractor owned by three Prince William Sound Native corporations, are hashing out a renewal of TCC's contract for baseline oil spill response and maintenance in Valdez. Negotiations on a new contract could be finalized by the end of February, according to Mike Heatwole, an Alyeska spokesman. In recent years, Alyeska, the Anchorage-based oil-company consortium that runs the 800-mile pipeline and the Valdez port, has been streamlining its operations throughout Alaska. In 2004, for example, the company announced that it planned to cut hundreds of jobs.  http://www.adn.com/money/story/311432.html
CANADA: Vehicles that fell into ocean at Robson Bight are intact, video shows

Video footage from 350 metres below the ocean surface shows pieces of logging equipment, including a fuel truck, sitting on the bottom of Robson Bight almost intact. The remarkably clear pictures, which show dents, but, no holes in the fuel truck and an octopus perched on top of an ambulance, were taken in December by Nuytco Research Ltd., the North Vancouver company contracted by the provincial and federal governments to look at the site where a barge tipped 11 pieces of equipment into the Robson Bight ecological reserve in August. The equipment, belonging to Ted LeRoy Trucking of Chemainus, contained an estimated total of 19,000 litres of petroleum, some of which immediately started leaking into the famed killer whale habitat, where threatened northern resident killer whales rub themselves on pebble beaches. [Thanks to ISCO Member Dr Gerald Graham of World Ocean Consulting for forwarding this news item. Dr Graham Comments – “You can click on the link to the video in the right hand column of the web page. What's particularly interesting here is that all the experts (myself excluded) argued that it was basically a waste of time and money sending a sub down there, because the fuel tank would have imploded on the way down, owing to the pressure. Well, I guess they'll have to go back to the drawing boards and revise their formulas for making calculations.]
  http://www.canada.com:80/victoriatimescolonist/news/story.html?id=13dbb228-27a4-4410-abf4-b81e37c4be46&k=45616
UK: TRAFFIC JAMS AFTER TANKER SPILL

UK Member of ISCO Council, Kevin Miller, writes “This is one of those stories that brings a smile. So this was a spill of bitumen on the road surface which is made up of ..... bitumen. Having said that, not all bitumen is created equal, they are normally transported hot and would create a smooth and potentially dangerous surface on the roundabout and bitumen entering watercourses can have a significant impact on the environment. Whilst not speculating on the exact cause of this incident, I have seen problems in the past with tankers that carry product at elevated temperature such as bitumen, sulphur, etc. Whilst empting the tanker of a load you may get some product solidifying in or around the valve so when it is closed it feels closed i.e. you can't turn it anymore but there is actually solidified product blocking the valve from seating properly. The tanker then goes and picks up the next load of heated product which remobilises this material cause a leak from the valve. If the end caps have been replaced then the material builds up between the valve and the end cap which when removed or comes off can release a couple of litres of product and then continue to have a small leak. The incident at this point can usually be resolved by simply tightening the valve.”                                  To read the story, click on the link below.                        http://www.thisisscunthorpe.co.uk/displayNode.jsp?nodeId=152576&command=displayContent&sourceNode=152559&contentPK=19812276&moduleName=InternalSearch&formname=sidebarsearch
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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